
 
 

St. James United Church 
February 9, 2020/5th Sunday after Epiphany 

 
Minister:                                                       Rev. Brian Colbourne 
Minister of Youth/Christian Education: Susan Sheppard, DLM 
Minister Emeritus:                                       Rev. Dr. Donovan Brown 
Organist:                                                        Amy Dalziel 
Choirs:                                                            UCW and AOTS 
Choirs’ Director:                                           Doreen Brown 
Usher in Charge and Greeter:               Oliver Wellon 
Ushers:                                             Linda Babstock, Maxine Rose, Ruby Hill, 
                                                                        Patsy Collins, Melvin & Betty Burt 
***********       

St. James United Church is a safe place for all people to worship, regardless of race, creed, age, ability, 
cultural background or sexual orientation. 

 
MUSICAL PRELUDE 
 
WELCOME and ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
LIGHTING THE CANDLE: (One) We light this candle to remind us of the presence of 
Christ. The light from this one candle shines equally for each one of us; the light from 
this one candle shines equally for the world.  
 
CHORAL INTROIT 
 
CALL TO WORSHIP: 
One: What a joy to be gathered together as one people in all our diversity; 
All:   in all our strengths and weaknesses, with all our different perspectives, with 
all our different voices. 
One: We use that diversity to help see the world as God intended. 
All:   Thanks be to God for giving us the ability to see the world more fully 
through the divine spark that connects us all. 
One: Let us worship as one people. 
 
 
OPENING PRAYER: (together) Your love calls us to live in new ways, Gracious God: 
working for justice; living kindness; walking with You, humbly, every day. Help us to be 
Your blessing to the world. Help us to live Your love. In Jesus’ name we pray. Amen. 
 
HYMN:          New Every Morning                                                   405                    
 
CHILDREN’S TIME, BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES  



 
ANTHEM:      God is Calling Us.                                                   Choir                             
 
OFFERTORY INVITATION 
 
OFFERING 
                                                                                                                                                                  
OFFERTORY CHORUS:  

Praise God from whom all blessings flow; 
praise God, all creatures high and low; 

give thanks to God in love made known: 
Creator, Word and Spirit, One 

 
OFFERTORY PRAYER: (together) Take these gifts we offer today, O God, and sprinkle 
them with the salt of Your love. Being seasoned by the Spirit, may they be used to 
promote Your will in our community and the world around us. Amen. 
  
HYMN:          Spirit, Open My Heart                                           MV79 
                                   
SCRIPTURE:              1 Corinthians 2: 1-12 
                                    Matthew 5: 13-20 
MEDITATION 
 
HYMN:         It Only Takes a Spark                                               289 
 
PRAYER AND LORD’S PRAYER 
 
HYMN:        Today, We All Are Called to Be Disciples                  507 
                      tune: Kingsfold 
 

BLESSING AND SENDING FORTH: (One) Knowing the love and grace of God, let us 
go out an share it with our neighbours, through example and through action, today and 
every day. 
 
(Let us share the peace of Christ with each other as we leave.) 
 
MUSICAL POSTLUDE 
 
************************* 
 

Minute for Mission: When you first arrive at Pearce Williams Camp in Fingal, Ontario, you 
immediately encounter a feeling of the sacred. Walking around the grounds, that feeling 
transforms into the knowledge that God is up to something amazing here. Pearce Williams is a 
place where there is room for all to be cradled in God’s love. At the camp, children gain self-
esteem, confidence, independence, and many more life skills that will help them succeed. 
Summer camp helps children develop into leaders, thinkers, and doers; it helps them discover 



who they are away from their everyday lives. Above all else, camp gives children a fun space to 
grow. Mission & Service supports United Church camps like Pearce Williams. 

******************** 

After the Service today, the following tickets will be available for purchase 
in the vestibule, all at $20 each: 
 *St. James Fundraiser: Valentine's Day Friendship and Fun event, next Friday, February 14; 

*Project Grace Fundraiser: tickets for a February 20 draw. 

St. James United Church Life and Work, February 9, 2020 

We offer our condolences to Dorothy Acreman, her family and friends on the passing of her 
beloved husband, John on February 4. His funeral service took place from Barrett’s Memorial 
Chapel yesterday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Valentine's Day Friendship and Fun event, next Friday, February 14th: Our Valentine's Day 
Friendship and Fun event features a concert, dessert party, wine pull and silent auction!  Tickets 
for the full event are on sale today and during the week from the church office for $20 each.   
Doors open at 6:15 to view auction items, with the concert beginning at 7:00.  Note that there 
is no reserved seating for the dessert party.  Also note that corks for the wine pull will not go on 
sale until after the concert. 
 *If you are able to make and donate a dessert please contact Karen Brown at 689-7297. 
 *If are able to donate a bottle of wine ($15 value or greater) for the wine pull please contact 
Paul Walsh at 690-2767 or paul.walsh@cim.ca 
 *If are able to donate an item (new items only) or gift card for the silent auction please contact 
Bill Legge at 685-4900.  
* If you can volunteer time to help organize and run the event, please contact Paul Walsh at 
690-2767 or paul.walsh@cim.ca. 
 
CPR Training for AED Machine here at St. James next Saturday, February 15: 9am – noon.  If 
you are interested in participating in a NEW Training session and becoming an attendant for St. 
James, can you please contact Susan Pike by email susanpike@warp.nfld.net or 576-0703 
before February 13 to ensure we have space for all participants.  Training is provided by The 
Heart and Stroke Foundation.  
 
Monday, February 10: Loose Threads Sewing Studio, 2-5pm. 
 

Financial Update:  St. James sincerely thanks our congregation for 
their ongoing support. To meet our budget, we need average 
weekly givings of $4,038. (This includes the weekly PAR 
contributions.) Givings:  January 19:    State of Emergency 
                                                        January 26:    $3,919 
                                                        February 2:    $2,037 
                                                        

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              

                          

 
                    June 17: $7,989 
                    June 24: $3,566 
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Tuesday, February 11 at 2pm: Pleasant View Towers Worship Service. Volunteers are asked to 
meet at 1:30 in the chapel to plan the congregation pick-ups; new volunteers are always 
welcome!  
 

Wednesday February 12: Friendship Group meets; lunch at 1pm. 
 
Friday, February 14: Valentine's Day Friendship and Fun event 
 
Next Saturday, February 15: 
*CPR Training, 9am-noon in the Fellowship Room.  
*TechTime, 10am-noon: this week in the Youth Chapel. 
*Ukelele class, 1:30pm in the Youth Chapel. 
* Contemporary Worship Service, 4:30pm: in the Fellowship Room. 
 
Notice to all congregation members:  Your Council has recently approved several action plans 
which affect all of us. As a result, we give notice of two upcoming congregational meetings in 
this regard, and advance notice of our Annual Meeting. We ask that members make every 
effort to attend these meetings. 
Sunday February 23rd following the morning service to receive the report from our Diversity 
Committee and take the vote on becoming an Affirming Congregation. 
Sunday March 1st following the morning service to share information on a proposal formulated 
by Stewardship to address our debt and financial future. 
Sunday March 15th following the morning service, our Annual Congregational Meeting to 
receive the Annual Report and Budget. 
 
Heads-up for Lent:  
*Annual Pancake supper, Tuesday, February 25 at 5:30pm: Tickets will be available from the 
church office after Valentine’s Day. 
*Lenten Study Program: ‘Signs of Life: Why Church Matters.’ A 5-week program on Thursday 
mornings at 10:30, starting March 5.  Please contact Susan (722-1881, ext. 204 or 
susan@stjamesuc.org) to register; course materials will cost $5. 
 
Project Grace has partnered up with Big Brothers Big Sisters NL to sell 50/50 tickets for $20 
each; they can be purchased after the service in the front vestibule from Susan Pike, or by 
calling her 576-0703, or by emailing projectgracenl@gmail.com 
 
THE END 
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